Minutes of the Staffing Sub-committee Meeting held at 7pm, 31st October 2011, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Stuart Thomas & Eric Priday 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors: 
Gill Rees & Wynford Ellis Owen 
127
Minutes of the last meeting held on 1st November 2010
The minutes were proposed as accepted by Cllr Thomas as they had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 15th November 2010.
128
Matters Arising
Members queried the progress of matters relative to Paragraph 115 and the Clerk told them of the latest position advised to him by the Ombudsman.
129
Consideration of Staff Salaries & Wages in the light of the Internal Auditors Report.
The Clerk had circulated to members of the Committee, as pre-read papers, a copy of the Internal Auditors report, which had previously been circulated to Councillors prior to the July 2011 Council Meeting.  The last paragraph of the report referred to the fact that all staff members were on a single salary point, which the National Agreement stated should be annually reviewed.  The Internal Auditor felt that consideration should be given to introducing salary scales that reflected the skills and expertise the staff bring to their individual roles.  The Clerk had also drawn up a report detailing staff salaries and wages, advising of the salary scales and the cost of implementing the recommendations of the Internal Auditor.  The Committee acknowledged that no review had ever been carried out of staff salaries and that, as a consequence, the contribution made by staff had been consistently undervalued.  The Clerk advised that the only acknowledgement of service was an additional five days annual leave after 5 years service, although he had subsequently examined the contracts and noted that no reference was made to this in any of them.  
Councillors discussed the issue and the Clerk advised that the cost of implementation would be £3,579.21p annually at current rates and that both an increase in the precept and savings would need to be identified in the Forward Planning meeting for January.  Councillors felt that there was no avoiding this situation, which was exacerbated by the potential loss of income from the Police Station rental. 
Cllr Thomas proposed the following.
a) That staff members with more than five years service should move to the top of their respective pay salary scales;
b) That any pay increases would not be retrospective but effective from 1st December 2011;
c) That staff, not on the top of their salary scales, would move to the next spinal point on the anniversary of their employment; 
d) OVW and SLCC should be contacted for guidance in respect of holiday entitlement and the National agreement should be adopted;
e) A letter should be sent to all staff members advising them of the changes to their contracts, copies of which would then be kept as an adjunct to the contracts;
f) Any contracts for new staff would have these details incorporated within them.

This was seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
130
Any other business
‘Terrier map’

A brief discussion ensued regarding the purchase of the Police Station and the agreement that should the property be sold, a proportion would be paid back to the Police.  The Clerk advised that there was no record of the conveyance in the Council offices and that he had written to Youngs Solicitors seeking any documents relating to the conveyance together with two other sets of documents held by the Solicitors and relating to recent conveyances.  The Clerk advised that he had done this to answer Cllr Thomas’ query and also to ensure that the ‘terrier map’, which he was preparing for all Councillors, was as up-to-date as possible.  Cllr Thomas suggested that digital photographs of the land owned could be taken and included within any ‘terrier map’ so that Councillors could more easily identify the land in PCC ownership.  The Clerk went on to advise that the land owned by the PCC fell into two distinct groups, namely, genuine public amenity land, such as Creigiau Recreation Ground, GYG Woodlands or the Garth Mountain and land that had been foisted on the Council by developers and only some of which could be regarded as public amenity land.  The Clerk felt that it was important that Councillors understood the location and nature of the land owned by the Council and photographs, as an accompaniment to the terrier map, would be extremely useful.  This was thought to be a good idea and was agreed by all present.    Clerk to arrange
Community Maintenance Officers Christmas Bonus

Cllr Thomas also proposed that the Christmas bonuses for the Community Maintenance officers be paid prior to Christmas.  This was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed.  Clerk to arrange
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting closed at 7.35 pm. 
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